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The Hon Linda Burney MP
Minister for Indigenous Australians

Parliament House, Canberra ACT 2600

  MS24-000021

Mr Josh Burns MP
Chair, Parliamentary Joint Committee on Human Rights
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Mr Burns

I refer to the Parliamentary Joint Committee on Human Rights’ (the Committee) Human Rights 
Scrutiny Report 12 of 2023 (the Report), dated 15 November 2023, and suggested actions 
regarding the Social Security (Remote Engagement Program) Determination 2023 
(the Instrument). 

I thank the Committee again for their consideration of the Instrument, and for the opportunity 
to respond in full to the Committee’s initial views in October 2023. 

I note advice from the Committee Secretariat that the Committee does not require a response 
to the Report, and that the Instrument is now a concluded matter for the Committee.

As noted in my previous response, the Government has committed to replace the Community 
Development Program (CDP) with a new program with real jobs, proper wages and decent 
conditions developed in partnership with First Nations people. The Remote Engagement Program 
(REP) is a trial that has helped inform the design of the new program.

As at 29 February 2024, there has been very limited uptake of the REP Trial, there are currently 
no trial participants and no participant has become eligible for a REP payment. The REP Trial and 
availability of the REP payment will not be extended beyond 30 June 2024.

The Government remains committed to supporting community and real job opportunities for 
people in remote Australia, including in the Ngaanyatjarra Lands. These employment opportunities 
will aim to ensure just and favourable conditions of work, in line with the Committee’s 
recommendations.
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